
 

Newsletter Easter Holidays 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I wouldn't ordinarily send out a newsletter during the holidays, however I wanted to let parents know 

about the new arrangements for next half term. 

Following the parental questionnaire that went out a few weeks ago, there was a lot of positive feedback 

about the prospect of bringing together our extra curricular clubs and our after school care. Thank you 

to everyone who took part in the questionnaire, you feedback has helped to shape what next term will 

look like. 

Previously, we offered after school wrap-around care seperate to our extra curricular clubs. We are now 

combining the two. This means there will now be a charge for after school clubs but with a much wider 

variety. Families in receipt of Pupil Premium will be charged at a significantly discounted rate. For parents 

who need the provision for childcare reasons, please be reassured that there will still be after school 

provision until 4.15pm every day. If you need childcare for your child but they are not keen on the club 

offer that day, they will not be forced to take part. They can choose to do something different.  

Thank you to those who expressed an interest in after school care beyond 4.15pm. We are currently 

looking into ways we can make this financially viable. 

Clubs/After school care from this term, starting on 15.04.24 

Monday   

Lego Club – all ages, 

Tuesday  



Quick Cricket – Y1,2,3,4,  

Mindfulness Club – all ages, 

Wednesday 

Art Club – all ages, 

Thursday 

Choir – KS2  

Boardgame Club – all ages,  

Friday 

Gardening Club – all ages,  

Booking is now available via parent pay. If you have any questions at all please get in touch via 

Enquiries.Friskney@friskney.laat.co.uk but be aware that it is not monitored as closely during the school 

holidays. 

Take care and God bless, 

Mrs Wood 

Headteacher 

Dates This Term 

15.04.24 - START OF TERM 

16.04.24 - Caterlink taster session - 3pm - please come along and try some of the dishes. Caterlink 

representatives will be on hand to answer questions you have. 

19.04.24 - KS2 RAF STEM day  

24.04.24 - Class 4 to join Communion at All Saints Church 9am - Friends and family are welcome to join 

us. 

02.05.24 - Y5 to visit Skegness Grammar School - taster day 

06.05.24 - BANK HOLIDAY 

13.05.24 - 16.05.24 - Y6 SATS week  

16.05.24 - Wrates photographers in school 

17.05.24  - Art Day  

22.05.24 - Class 3 to join Communion at All Saints Church 9am - Friends and family are welcome to join 

us 

23.05.24 - Disco Class 1 and 2 - 3pm-4pm Class 3 and 4 - 4pm-5pm 
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24.05.24 - End of term 

Clubs this term 

More details and information above. To reserve a place and pay for the club, please log into parentpay. 

Monday   

Lego Club – all ages, 

Tuesday  

Quick Cricket – Y1,2,3,4,  

Mindfulness Club – all ages, 

Wednesday 

Art Club – all ages, 

Thursday 

Choir – KS2  

Boardgame Club – all ages,  

Friday 

Gardening Club – all ages,  

If you have any questions at all please get in touch via Enquiries.Friskney@friskney.laat.co.uk but be 

aware that it is not monitored as closely during the school holidays. 

Book swap 

You may have noticed a new trolley has appeared in our entranceway. The idea is that adults or children 

can bring a book they no longer need and can swap it for a new book to read for pleasure. There are 

already a few books on the trolley so please do add to it and take away a new reading for pleasure book.  
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Easter Hamper Raffle 

Thank you to everyone who bought a ticket and well done to the winners. Over £200 pounds has been 

raised to help Class 4 on their trip to London. 



 

Community News 

 



Childcare Choices 

 

1 - Two, Three and Four year old funded Childcare: Thirty Hour Code Information. 

Reminders 

• Please ensure that all school meals are booked via Parent Pay by MONDAY night each week. 

• Please don’t forget that if you require before or after school care, we do run a breakfast club 

from 07:45am – 08:30am for a cost of £3 Our after-school clubs run from 3:00pm – 4:15pm at a 

cost of £5 (Significant discount for children in receipt of Pupil Premium). Both MUST be 

booked via Parent Pay as we are unable to put these on via the office. If you would like any 

more information about either of these, please feel free to contact the school office. 

• If your child has a Doctors/Dentist appointment can you please show us the appointment 

letter or card so this can be put with your child's records.  If you have been sent a text message 

for the appointment, please can you screen shot this and email it to 

enquiries.friskney@friskney.laat.co.uk. 

• Childcare choices: Don’t miss out on getting the support you are entitled to. Visit the Childcare 

Choices website, linked below, to check what offer you might be eligible for. 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/  

• Parking at school: Can parents/carers please ensure that they are not  parking both sides of 

the road as it is dangerous when tractors/buses etc are trying to drive through. If you are able 

to, please can you consider parking in the Village Hall car park, which will alleviate the 

problem. Thank you. 

• If you have changed address or Telephone number recently, or if you would like to add another 

contact can you please advise the office. 

• If you or your child have a worry, our 'Worry Button' is always available on our website. Click 

HERE to take a look.  

This Week's Bible Quote 

                                                                               Hebrews 10:24-25 
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“And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, not giving up 

meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one another—and all the more as 

you see the Day approaching.” 

Contact Us 

If you need to get in contact, the school office is open from 8.15-3.15 Monday-Friday. 

Friskney All Saints C of E Primary 

Church End 

Friskney 

01754 820324 

Email: enquiries.friskney@friskney.laat.co.uk  

Website: www.friskneyprimary.co.uk  

Facebook: friskney all saints c of e primary 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/friskneyprimary  
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2 - How are you going to use the Friskney 5 this week? 
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